
Dear Bodkin families, 
 

Can you believe it is already October?  Our students have transitioned to the

early start times beautifully. We are so proud of them and are sure you are as

well. Routines and relationships have been a strong focus as we started

school, and students are working hard and are engaged in learning. We had

an overwhelming response to volunteering. We are so excited to see our

families working with students and supporting our teachers. If you want to

volunteer, please be sure to reach out to your child’s classroom teacher and

join our PTA! We will put you right to work!

Look at all the upcoming events we have planned! Be sure to add things to

your calendar. Our calendar has a few changes as we celebrate Yom Kippur,

Unity Day and Parent-Teacher Conferences. We will be celebrating Red

Ribbon Week from 10-24 through 10-31. Students will be learning how to

“Say no to drugs”! We will be celebrating with a spirit week combined with a

food drive challenge! Together we make a great team! 

Our Bodkin community of teachers, students and families are our treasures!

Mrs. Nee-Jackson and I are so very lucky to work with so many students,

staff and families that are all here to support students in their educational

journey!

October begins our “Harvest for the Hungry” Food Drive. Thanks for your

generosity! Keep a look out for some food challenges during Red Ribbon         

spirit week!

Costume parade is scheduled for 8:30 on 10-31-22! So exciting! 

Take some time to look at the October calendar; we hope to see you at some

of the events!

October brings us time for conferences. Parent teacher collaboration is key. 

Be sure to save the date for our Cluster Trunk or Treat! This family event

will bring many smiles! 

Engagement is evident in classrooms. Tell your child thank you for a great

start.

Reading at Bodkin is a priority! We will be having a Book Fair the week of

the 24th! 

Mrs. Bonnie Myers, Principal

NEXT MONTH

O C T O B E R  

2 0 2 2

Office 410-437-0464   
Health Room 410-437-1418

Bodkin, a treasure
by the bayFollow us on Twitter @BodkinAACPS

New Office Hours
7:15am-3:15pm

11/3-2 Hour Early Dismissal

11/4-2 Hour Early Dismissal
& End of First Marking
Period  

11/7-Second Marking Period
begins

11/8-Schools closed
Election Day

11/9-PTA Meeting

11/10-Family Math Night

11/11-Picture Retakes

11/21-11/25-Schools Closed

11/21-Conferences

11/22-Conferences

https://twitter.com/BodkinAACPS
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Clubs
Girls on the Run 

M, Tu, W & Th (varies) 2:30-4:00
Dance 

M & Th 2:45-4:00
Math Club

Th 2:45-4:00 

Schools Closed

      Sunday              Monday            Tuesday         Wednesday        Thursday              Friday             Saturday

Fitness 
Thursday

Math Mindset
Week 1

PTA Meeting 
7pm @ Bodkin

Unity Day
Wear orange

2 Hour Early 
Dismissal

2 Hour Early 
Dismissal

Texas
Roadhouse
Fundraiser

3-10pm

      Harvest for the                            
Hungry     

 Oct. 3-Oct. 31

Math Mindset
Week 2

Math Mindset
Week 3

Math Mindset
Week 4

Parent/Teacher
Conferences

Boo Grams due

Boo Gram
ordering
begins

Boo Grams 
distributed

Costume 
Parade 8:30am

CHS Cluster 
Trunk or Treat 
3-6pm @ CHS

Evening Book 
Fair 6-8pm

<--------------------------------- B    o    o    k       F    a    i    r  ----------------------------------->

Outdoor 
Cleanup
5-6pm

N a t i o n a l    S c h o o l    L u n c h    W e e k

National Red Ribbon Week & Spirit Week
      Wear PJ's           Mix-it-Up Day          Wear Red              Wear team         Wear fitness

      jersey                    clothes



Highlights
SEPTEMBER

3rd Grade students in Mrs.
Major's Global Studies class
demonstrate that they can
use a growth mindset to
appreciate that they are
unique and special. Love
their creativity that they
show at the three class
stations!

Flashlight Friday is a fun way to work
on reading stamina!  Many thanks to
the anonymous donor who bought our
class these flashlights from Mrs. Urps'
class wish list!

Our new superintendent, Dr. Bedell,
visited school and was super excited to
see our Bodkin students in action. 

Our first grade friends have been
learning about the  life cycle of the
Monarch butterfly.

These 4 year olds in Pre-
K show wonderful
readiness to learn skills
on their first day with
Mrs. Hare. Thrilled to
have our first class of
Pre-K at Bodkin!



PARENT/TEACHER CONFERENCES
Mark your calendar for Thursday, October 20 and be on the lookout for additional
information in the next week. Teachers will be reaching out directly to families.  The time
slots will be open to all families on a first come, first-serve basis If you have any
questions, please contact your child’s teacher. We also have conferences on November
21st and 22nd.  We are looking forward to connecting with you!

DISMISSAL
“My kid went where with whom?!”  So that we NEVER have that scenario, we ALWAYS
need a signed note from the parent/guardian when someone else is to pick up a student.  
Listing someone on an emergency card does not give them free access to pick up your
student whenever.  Without a note, we have no idea if you are aware of this early
dismissal. So what IS the purpose of additional names on an emergency card?! Here is
the inside scoop! The ONLY purpose for listing additional names on the emergency cards
is if your student is sick or school closes unexpectedly (ie, loss of power/water, etc) and
we are UNABLE to get in touch with you, who may we contact to pick up your student? 
 It’s that simple. With a note, we know that you know!

RemindersRemindersReminders
Not Getting Texts???

To resubscribe to AACPS text messages, text "Subscribe AACPS" 
to the following numbers: 

23177          63079         53291        82932

PARENTS AND VOLUNTEERS
Social media can be a convenient, fun, and rewarding way to share your life and opinions
with family and friends.  However, using social media involves certain risks and
responsibilities.  These guidelines apply to all forms of social media:
 Under the Family Educational Rights and Privacy Act (FERPA), parents have the right to
prevent photographs of their children from being taken in instructional settings.  Given
that volunteers have no knowledge of which parents have allowed their children to be
photographed and which have not, volunteers may not take or post online any
photographs or videos of students.  This includes all school-sponsored events. Thank you
for your cooperation with this most important issue of safety for our students.






What Bus Do You Ride?



 Make sure to check the bus disruptions
list every morning to be sure your child's

bus is running.  



www.aacps.org/buses 
 




STUDENT SUPERVISION
Unless children are practicing for chorus or some other teacher-supervised activity,
students will not be allowed to enter the building before the first bell rings at 7:40am.
Do not drop and go prior to 7:40am.
When children return to our building for evening activities with their parents, good
school behavior is expected. Parents are requested to supervise their children during
these times. No one should be in any classroom without permission and supervision.

EXTREME WEATHER CAR RIDER PROCESS
In the event of extreme weather during car rider dismissal time, the following

procedures will be put into place:
·A Connect Ed Phone Call/Email/Text message will be sent to our entire community at
all available email addresses and phone numbers notifying you of the implementation
of the procedure below.
·Car Riders will be delayed until the last bus dismisses (approx. 2:40pm)
·The car rider line will form at CBMS as usual so that it does not block the buses from
accessing the school.
·When the last bus has been loaded, the first car will drive down to Bodkin and enter
through the bus loop.
·Students will remain under cover and will be dismissed to their car. 
** All parents are encouraged to monitor the weather before school and to be
prepared for these changes as car rider dismissal will be significantly delayed in order
to keep students and staff safe. 
*** This process will be used VERY rarely. For normal weather conditions, the car rider
line will remain the same—behind Bodkin at CBMS. Please plan ahead and send your
child in with a rain coat/poncho, rain boots and/or an umbrella.

Oct. 5 
Schools closed



Oct. 19 & 20 

Two Hour
Early Dismissal

http://www.aacps.org/buses
http://www.aacps.org/buses


MATH MINDSET
Math MindSet is back for a second year! As you may recall, last year we improved
the old program, Math SuperStars. It had been updated by the Bodkin Math Team to
create problems better suited for our students. For those of you who are new to the
program, it is an extra-curricular math program available to all Bodkin students in
Kindergarten-5th Grade. The program opens a student’s mind to challenging math
concepts.  It’s free! The program incentives are paid for by the Bodkin PTA. The
worksheets do not affect your child’s school grades. It involves only 10 worksheets;
5 worksheets are completed in the fall, and the remaining 5 are completed in the
spring. Students have a full week to complete each worksheet. Participation is
entirely voluntary. Please do not feel like you have to participate, and you can
always join in the fun later! The problems are meant to be challenging, but not
overwhelming. Family members are encouraged to participate/help in the solving.
We would like this program to be up and running ASAP. Please fill out the Google
Form to let us know whether or not you’d like to participate this year
https://forms.gle/a22c7UgErRk2CBRz5. Always feel free to contact me if you have
any questions at clwieland935@gmail.com. 

Week 1-Oct. 7                              Week 2-Oct.. 14                                Week 3-Oct. 21
                           Week 4-Oct. 28                                 Week 5-Nov. 4

FAIRFAIR
BOOKBOOK



10/24-10/28
DURING MEDIA CLASS






What's Going On?




https://forms.gle/a22c7UgErRk2CBRz5


 CANDY WRAPPER RECYCLING
Bodkin is excited to announce that we are participating
in Rubicon’s Trick or Trash™ program! Rubicon's
mission is to end waste and in 2019 with this goal in
mind, they shared their passion for sustainability with
the candy wrapper collection program. Did you know
that 600 million pounds of candy are purchased for
Halloween and the wrappers can NOT be recycled
through AA Co curbside recycling and if they don't end
up in the landfill, they are often found littering our
communities this time of year. 
As part of Bodkin's green initiatives, we're encouraging
families to save ALL plastic, aluminum and paper
candy wrappers to send into school to be placed in the
Trick or Trash™ box in the lobby. Once full, the PTA will
send the box back where it will be processed through a
recycling facility that turns the plastic wrappers into
pet waste bags and the paper and aluminum will be
recycled properly. Let's all do our part to participate.
Happy Halloween!


 PARADEPARADEPARADE
8:30AM8:30AM8:30AM

Please send child to school in costume along with clothes to
change into after the parade. Parents are welcome to watch
parade. Students will be marching outside like in years past.

FIFTH GRADERS

The online magnet school application process opens at noon on October 10, 2022 and closes at
noon on November 21, 2022.  There are in person and virtual information nights in October.
Please visit this link (https://www.aacps.org/magnet) for dates, times, and locations to find out
what your Middle School options are.

https://www.aacps.org/magnet


Bodkin Spirit Week
Oct. 24-31



We are celebrating Red Ribbon Week where we learn about making healthy choices AND
we are making a commitment to help others with our FOOD DRIVE.

10/24 Wake up & Make a Difference Day
Wear PJ's and make a pledge to be drug free.  How many cans will you bring?

10/25 Tuesday Mix it Up Day
Wear mixed up clothes and sit with someone new at lunch. Bring in different food items.

10/26 Wear Red Wednesday
We red clothes and bring in a red food item.

10/27 Team up Thursday
Wear a team jersey (or Bodkin shirt) and bring in 2 items that go together.

10/28 Fitness FUNds for Friday
Wear fitness clothes and bring in $1 to donate.

10/31 Costume Parade Monday
Wear your costume to school and bring a canned donation.

*Donations are NOT required to participate in Spirit Week. 

Food insecurity affects more than 51,000 people in Anne Arundel County, including 1
in 3 students are food insecure in our county. During the Harvest for the Hungry–Kids
Helping Kids campaign, schools and business partners contribute food and funding to
support the Anne Arundel County Food Bank.
One dollar purchases eight pounds of food. With your help, we can provide them with
food during these difficult times. All proceeds benefit the Anne Arundel County Food
Bank. We are counting on the generosity of our local community to raise funds to
ensure that no child in Anne Arundel County goes to bed hungry.
Donate online or bring food to your local Anne Arundel County Public School (AACPS)
or office.
When you make your online donation, choose My School/My Program and enter
Harvest and your school’s name on the next page.
https://www.21st-education.org/donatenow/ 

https://www.21st-education.org/donatenow/


CommunityCommunity NewsNews      &&    EventsEvents

Friday Oct. 14 & 28
6:00-8:00 pm 

Donation drop offs on 
Mondays from 5-6 pm

Mountain Road Library

10/25 STEM Night 7:00pm-8:45pm

 Join us for a night of STEM family fun!
Chesapeake High School's C Company
FIRST Robotics Team will demonstrate
their robot. The Baltimore Museum of
Industry will demonstrate a printing press
and we will have lots of hands-on STEM
activities.



Oct.1, 7, 8, 14, 15
7-10pm 



PTAPTA    NewsNews



Next PTA Meeting is Tuesday, 

October 11th, 2022 at 7:00pm

@ Bodkin Elementary

            



PTA WEBSITE  - www.bodkinpta.com  

FACEBOOK – facebook/BODKIN ELEMENTARY PTA 

We are only a few weeks away from The
Chesapeake Cluster Trunk or Treat and
we hope you have a chance to join us. 
 Here are a few updates to share:
• Our candy monster is at school and is
hungry! If you are looking for a way to
help but can't attend the event, we are

looking for candy donations. We are
looking for candy donations until
October 15th.
• We need some volunteers. If you are
interested in helping out at the event
please check out this signup genius to
see what we need help with.
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c
0e44a8ad22abf49-chesapeake1
• The Chesapeake Cluster Trunk or Treat
and Caring Cupboard are partnering up!
Help us stock the Cupboard. Bring the
non-perishable food item assigned to
our school to the event. The candy
monster did its job collecting candy and
is still hungry for more! Drop the
donated non-perishable monster when
you come to join us at the event. See
the flyer attached for details. 
We are still looking for Trunks to
participate in the event! Prizes this year
are better than ever! Trunks and Vendor
registration close 10/15/22. 

Over $1300 in prizes for Trunks and
Costumes.

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0e44a8ad22abf49-chesapeake1


 Trunk Contest - Come ready to
compete because we have some
amazing prizes! We had some creative
ones in the past and are ready to see
what will be brought this time around! 
• 1st place - $400 in prizes
• 2nd place - $300 in prizes
• 3rd place - $200 in prizes
• 4th place - $100 in prizes
Costume Contest - over $25 in prizes!
We will have separate contests for
Elementary School age kids, Middle
School age kids, and High School age
kids. Each age group will have these 4
categories for a chance to win!
1. Best Overall
2. Scariest
3. Most Creative
4. Funniest

If you would like to be a part of this
amazing event, please use the Cheddar
Up Link below to sign up today -
https://my.cheddarup.com/c/2022-
chesapeake-cluster-trunk-or-treat 
 
Join us for a fun-filled afternoon with
family, friends, and community
members. We look forward to seeing
you all there!
 
Follow us on Facebook "Chesapeake
Cluster Trunk or Treat" for up-to-date
information on the event.
https://www.facebook.com/events/110
6428933552185
 
For questions, please email
chesapeaketrunkortreat@gmail.com

BOO GRAMS 
The PTA is selling our BooGrams this
Halloween season! We are now
offering them on Cheddar Up too.
https://boo-grams-
70955.cheddarup.com. 
The deadline to order is Friday,
October 21st and all orders will be
delivered to the students classrooms
on Friday, October 28th. See flyer
attached for more information. 




  ANNUAL PTA MEMBERSHIP  
There is still time to join the PTA and
take advantage of discounts for the
Daddy/Daughter and Mother/Son
events. https://bodkin-pta-2022-
2023.cheddarup.com.

https://my.cheddarup.com/c/2022-chesapeake-cluster-trunk-or-treat
https://my.cheddarup.com/c/2022-chesapeake-cluster-trunk-or-treat
https://www.facebook.com/events/1106428933552185
mailto:chesapeaketrunkortreat@gmail.com
https://bodkin-pta-2022-2023.cheddarup.com/


ENVIRONMENTAL
STEWARDSHIP COMMITTEE

Bodkin's PTA Environmental
Stewardship Committee (ESC) will host
two outdoor clean-up events this
school year. One in the fall and one in
the spring. Our fall event will be on
October 18 from 5-6pm. Each event will
be held after school hours and will be 1-
hour in duration. We hope that the staff,
students and their families will come
out to help at one or both of these
events. Many hands make light work! If
you cannot attend we also accept
donations. Donations are used to pay
our landscape company for tasks that
we are not able to accomplish ourselves
like providing and spreading mulch and
the use of heavy equipment. Click HERE
to sign-up for our Fall Clean-Up. 

UPCOMING EVENTS
12/3-Santa Saturday
 1/28-Mother Son Bowling
2/25-Grandparents Day
3/24-Daddy Daughter Dance
4/28-Fun Run
5/6-Environmental Fair

ONGOING WAYS TO HELP
Harris Teeter 

When you shop at Harris Teeter, let
them know you support Bodkin. Go to
the customer service desk with your VIP
card and have them put Bodkin PTA on
your card. We’ll earn $ every time you
purchase HT brand items!




Amazon Smiles
If you shop at Amazon simply go to
smile.amazon.com on your web browser
or activate AmazonSmile on your
Amazon Shopping app on your iOS or
Android phone (found under settings on
your app). On your browser, you may
also want to add a bookmark to
smile.amazon.com to make it even easier
to return and start your shopping at
AmazonSmile. When you’re using the
app, always check for the
“AmazonSmile” logo to ensure you’re
activated for AmazonSmile. Select
Bodkin Elementary PTA. 

Box Tops/Coke Rewards 
Box Tops is digital! Please make sure to
download the boxtops4education app
for a super easy way to earn $ for the
PTA. Simply sign up for Bodkin, scan
your store receipts, and you’re done! No
clipping or sending them in to school. 
 Each time you scan a receipt, Bodkin
can be entered in a drawing to win $500.
Don’t forget to send in those Coke
Codes too!Contact Jenna Burns at
Bodkinboxtops@gmail.com.




https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fmy.cheddarup.com%2Fc%2Foutdoor-beautification-donations&data=05%7C01%7Cjmburns1%40aacps.org%7C18376e01318a4d5303b108da912adb13%7Cb7d27e93356b4ad88a7089c35df207c0%7C0%7C0%7C637981910673761837%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=zOXyJ3gPsky9cWxS4e%2BW69SxXjj0tHAY%2F7mzg5Qd8p0%3D&reserved=0
https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.signupgenius.com%2Fgo%2F30e044da9a629a2fc1-bodkin1&data=05%7C01%7Cjmburns1%40aacps.org%7C18376e01318a4d5303b108da912adb13%7Cb7d27e93356b4ad88a7089c35df207c0%7C0%7C0%7C637981910673761837%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Ea8meVKRBn02cjlC05MvumawBkNMvIgC6pNW67btQ%2FE%3D&reserved=0











